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London, Sarah

From: Allen Gilbert <agilbert@acluvt.org>

Sent: Thursday, May 22, 2014 6:28 PM

To: London, Sarah

Subject: Open meeting bill

Attachments: Good-bad points of open mtg bill as passed.doc

Attached is my scorecard on H. 497, the open meeting bill. 

 

BTW, if you ever need to reach me in the evening, you need to dial my landline – 229-2027 – since there is no cell service 

in Worcester. 

 

Allen 

 

Allen Gilbert 

Executive director, ACLU-VT 

137 Elm St. 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

802-223-6304 

Not a member? Join at aclu.org 

Like to donate? Do it now! 

Follow us @ acluvt.org l  facebook.com/ACLU-Vermont l twitter.com/ACLU_VT 

 

 

 


